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12th February 2024  
 

ESSENTIAL INFRASTRUCTURE INSTALLATION 
 
To all Local Businesses and Residents, 
 
Green Frog Connect will be carrying out essential high-voltage infrastructure installation works to connect a 
new Solar Park off the A368, to a newly constructed National Grid Substation near Priston Lane. The works will 
entail excavating and installing cable ducts along the A39, Timsbury Road and Priston Lane, which will facilitate 
a 33kV cable connection. The new Solar Park will supplement the National Grid and help to power homes and 
businesses in the area, as a source of renewable energy. 
The installation of this 33,000 Volt electrical circuit will commence with the works on the public carriageway 
as follows: 

1. Along the A39 from the New Inn Pub, to the Junction between A39 and Timsbury Road. These works 
are scheduled to take place under temporary signals/lights from March 4th to March 27th. 

2. Closure of Timsbury Road between A39/Timsbury Road Junction, and Timsbury Road/Priston Lane 
Junction. These works are scheduled to take place from March 28th to April 19th. 

3. Closure of Priston Lane between Timsbury Road Junction to entrance of Castle Farm. These works are 
scheduled to take place from April 22ndth to June 7th. 

4. Along Priston Lane between the Timsbury Road Junction up to Conygre Brook. These works are 
scheduled to take place under temporary signals/lights from July 8th – August 7th. 

We have had various consultations with the Street Works team at Bath and North East Somerset Council to 
ensure that disruption is always kept to a minimum. We will be carrying out the works during daytime hours. 
The works will be confined to the carriageway itself in short sections of approximately 50 metres at any one 
time and controlled by temporary traffic signals/lights.  We will maintain access to service roads, street parking 
in the live works area will be restricted and there will be short periods where access to driveways will be 
affected. We will also be carrying out the work during weekends as necessary to minimise disruption during 
peak traffic hours. Your co-operation during these short periods would be greatly appreciated.  
We will do our best to keep disruption to an absolute minimum. If any issues do arise during the works or you 
have any concerns, please speak to the staff on-site, or feel free to contact myself directly as an alternative 
where I will endeavour to accommodate your requests or answer any queries.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Will Tanner 
Project Manager 
Contact: 07511 177539 
Email: w.tanner@greenfrogconnect.co.uk 


